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Schools Membership



Secondary Schools - 



Head Teachers and Senior Management Team Members



M. Hanbury, P. Harte, P. Wilford and S. Aveyard



Primary Schools - Head Teachers



P. Howe, S. Darley, J. Bourke and S. Slack



Primary Schools - Governors



J. Martin, C. Johnson

Non School Members



Teachers’ Trade Unions




J. Elderkin

OFFICERS:
B. McIntyre 

}
Principle Group Accountant



P. Summersfield 
}
Group Accountant

Rob Sides 

}
Management Accountant

S. Manion

}
Assistant Head of Service

D. Eccles 

}
Head of Governance

V. Joseph 

– 
Democratic Services Manager

1.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on the 28 January, 2009, and the Special Meeting held on the 2 March, 2009, were approved as correct records.

2.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Reporting to School Governors
It was reported that arrangements would be made for reference to be circulated to all Governors of the work of the Schools Forum in the next term’s newsletter.


(b)
Analysis of School Balances

It was reported that this matter was still outstanding due to the fact that the City Council was reaching its end of year in terms of the accounting period and that this information would be available at the next meeting of the Forum.

3.
STRATEGY TO MANAGE SCHOOL CAPACITY AND PUPIL NUMBERS

Bob McIntyre reported that the strategy had not yet been considered by the Lead Member for Children’s Services. He indicated that current trends suggested that although the number of Year 7 pupils attending Salford’s High Schools in the next year would increase, this would not offset the number of Year 11 pupils leaving the High Schools at the same point in time.  Therefore, he commented that there would be a net loss of numbers in Salford City High Schools for the next year. 

He also reported that the indicative figures and trends already stated by the City Council still indicated that school numbers were falling and all these matters would be taken into consideration together with other strategic issues and the final strategy would be considered and approved by the Lead Member in the near future.  

Members of the Forum debated the current position regarding figures making reference to a document which had been circulated to Secondary Heads.  Some Members of the Forum felt that the indicative figures which had been made available could have been provided to the meeting to inform the meeting of the current status of Year 6 / Year 7 transition.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and the strategy be awaited and at that the earliest opportunity for figures to be circulated relating to Year 6 / Year 7 transition to members of the Forum.

4.
EARLY YEARS FORMULA REVIEW


Paula Summersfield briefed the meeting on progress which had been undertaken since the 28th January in relation to the revisions to the Early Years Formula Review and the impact for the City.  

Judith Elderkin gave a detailed report on the work which had been undertaken to try and establish a common funding formula and members gave consideration to a detailed timeline should the revised formula be introduced in April, 2010.  Members of the Forum commented on the impact of the change in formula would have on schools and expressed concern about the limited amount of information which had been available to colleagues within the Primary Sector and materially affected by the implications of the new formula.  


Paula Summersfield reported that the options report would be available in September, 2009 and outlined the implications of the new formula in respect of funding for 3 and 4 year olds.  Members of the Forum commented on the serious implications this could have to the City’s performance at Key Stage 1.


RESOLVED:
THAT the current report and update be noted and a further report be submitted to the September meeting containing all options for consideration and in the meantime the briefing note that circulated to the Schools Forum be sent to all primary school head teachers.

5.
REVISED DRAFT CONSTITUTION

The Forum considered a revised draft Constitution as prepared by Mike McHugh, Senior Democratic Services Officer.  In considering this matter members of the Forum paid tribute to the work of Mr. McHugh in preparing the document.


The following matters were then considered in greater detail.


Paragraph 4.15 Substitute Representatives.  Members of the Forum gave consideration on whether Substitute should have full voting rights other than acting as observers at the Forum.  There was a detailed debate in respect of this matter indicating whether it was possible to appoint named substitutes or whether members of the Forum would be happy for any substitute to attend from their sector and be their representative at the Forum.  


4.25, 4.26, 4.27.  Members of the Forum requested clarity on how the Chair and Deputy Chair should be elected from the membership within the Forum and asked Officers to revisit this part of the Constitution.


RESOLVED:
THAT in respect of paragraph 4.15 Sectors be requested to consider this matter and report back to the Forum at the next meeting and in respect of paragraphs 4.25, 26 and 27 a further revised amendment be considered at the next meeting.

6.
ACTION ON FORUM RESOLUTION

The Chair reported on work that was being undertaken with regard to outstanding action over the last two years and indicated that in the absence of a report this matter would be considered at the next meeting.

7.
SCHOOLS LUNCH GRANT

Members were presented with a paper containing details of the School Lunch Grant for 08/09 based on actual take up of free school meals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

8.
CLOSURE OF RMCH AND THE BREACH OF THE CENTRAL EXPENDITURE LIMITS

Bob McIntyre submitted a report containing details regarding proposals for the closure of the Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital and the creation of a new PHRU and the implications for the transferring of resources from ISB to a non-ISB element within the DSG which would result in the consequential breach of central expenditure limits which was necessary as the school was to be closed.


The report contained details indicating that the RMCH school closure was to be closed in July 2009 and the overall results of this change would move £0.65M into the 2009/20 and £1M in the 2010/11 from the delegated budgets to the non-delegated centrally held fund.  

The Government required that where non-delegated budgets had increased at a higher percentage than the schools delegated budgets, the Schools Forum had to approve the increase as it was classified as breaching the central expenditure limits.  In considering this matter members made reference to the costs of redeployment and the need for head teachers across the City to be responsive in relation to schools from staff that were available from the RMCH that could be redeployed in other special and mainstream schools.  It was commented that all schools had been supportive of staff affected by the RMCH closure and all implications continue to be investigated to achieve positive outcomes.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT all members of the Forum note the report in relation to the closure of the RMCH and the creation of the new Pupil Health Referral Unit.




(2) THAT approval be given for the transfer of resources from the ISB to the non-ISB elements within the DSG and the impact of the consequential breaching of the central expenditure limits.

9.
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT GRANT

Rob Sides circulated provisional secured school development grant figures with specific reference to the head room calculation.  Members commented on the content of the document particularly in relation to (a) the figures available for the Special Schools (b) the style and format of the document which made it difficult for members of the Forum to clarify how figures had changed from previous years.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.

(2) THAT a further report be submitted in respect of this matter containing details of information relating to Special Schools, the revised format to ensure that clarity of information was available to the Forum.

10.
GOVERNORS’ SERVICES REPORT

Dave Eccles, Head of Governors’ Services submitted a report containing activities of his service during the period 1st April, 2008 to 31st March, 2009.  The report specifically made reference to the number of temporary governing bodies which had been serviced in addition to those governing bodies which were already covered by the Service Level Agreement.  

It was reported it had resulted in an additional cost of £18,618.  He also made reference to issues causing concern at school based children’s centres which could be additional functions for other governors’ services for which no funding was available.  Members commented on the work of Governors’ Services and their role in supporting schools through both times of change and times of concern.


RESOLVED:
THAT the current funding of £10,000 per annum be increased to £15,000 per annum for the next two years and be top sliced from the school budgeting funding stream to be used for:

· The administration of temporary governing bodies over 2009/10 and 2010/11 financial years

· Governor Support Services to schools causing concern 

· The work with Governors and staff at school based children’s centres

11.
ADDITIONAL MINISTERIAL PRIORITY TO ALLOCATION 2009/10 FOR PERSONALISED LEARNING

Rob Sides circulated indicative figures in respect of additional Ministerial priority allocation related to key indicators such as free school meals, the Index of Multiple Depravation, ethnicity and mobility.  

Members referred to the format of allocation of funding, potential use for early years attainment to be considered as a key indicator.  

Paula Summersfield reported that the ongoing discussion regarding formulas and funding for schools over the future years would be supported by an administrative log containing details of all issues and concerns professionals needed to raise and requested they be taken into consideration at the appropriate time.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

12.
HARNESSING TECHNOLOGY GRANT

Pat Wilford raised an issue with consultation with the Schools Forum should more than 25% of the Harnessing Technology Grant be held centrally.  Reference was also made regarding the need to clarify school allocation for 2008/09 and the need to proportion allocations to schools.  Bob McIntyre reported that in 2008/09 there was £483,000 to be distributed to schools and this would be done on a proportion per pupil at approximately £16.  Questions were raised regarding what the Authority had done with the remaining 25% and members of the Forum requested a full report on what  happened with the other 2008/09 fund that was held centrally by the Local Authority.


RESOLVED:
THAT further report on Harnessing Technology Grant in relation to (a) what occurred with the funding held centrally in 2008/09 and (b) how the 2009/10 25% would be delivered by submitted to the next meeting of the Committee and that the remaining funds be distributed proportionately as in accordance with the formula.

13.
COST OF CRB CHECKS

Questions were raised regarding the cost of ongoing CRB checks for staff within schools and the implications to the schools’ budget.  Bob McIntyre reported that additional funding had been made available for schools to contribute to the costs.

14.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Forum be held on the 20th May, 2009, at 4.00 p.m.
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